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November 23, 2009 
 
Joe Morris 
Brush Resources, Inc 
P.O. Box 815 
Delta, UT 84624 
 
Subject:  Inspection of Brush Resources Class IIIb Landfill 
 
Dear Mr. Morris: 
 
The Class IIIb Landfill at Brush Resources was inspected by Matt Sullivan of the Division of 
Solid and Hazardous Waste on November 5, 2009.  We appreciate the assistance of Mr. Bryce 
Moody during the inspection. 
 
Based on our inspection, the landfill was well operated and found to be in compliance with the 
permit requirements as noted in the attached checklist.  To better utilize the air space in your 
landfill cell, please consider compacting bulky items on a consistent basis.  The documents 
required by the permit were reviewed and acceptable. 
 
Should you have any questions, please call Matt Sullivan or Ralph Bohn at (801)-538-6170. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Original Document signed by Dennis R. Downs on 11/23/09 
 
Dennis R. Downs, Executive Secretary 
Utah Solid and Hazardous Waste Control Board 
 
DRD/ms/kk 
 
Enclosure: Inspection Checklist 
 
c: John Vercoe, BA, LEHS, Director of Environmental Services, Central Utah Health Dept.  

Roger Foisy, DEQ District Engineer 


